
AGENDA 

REGULAR MEETINGS OF THE 
HOUSING SUCCESSOR 
SUCCESSOR AGENCY 

AND CITY COUNCIL 

June 14, 2018 

6:00 P.M. 

Council Chambers 
11710 Telegraph Road 

Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670 

Jay Sarno, Mayor 
Juanita Trujillo, Mayor Pro Tem 

Richard J. Moore, Councilmember 
William K. Rounds, Councilmember 
Joe Angel Zamora, Councilmember 

Public Comment: The public is encouraged to 
address City Council on any matter listed on the 
agenda or on any other matter within its 
jurisdiction. If you wish to address the City Council, 
please complete the card that is provided at the 
rear entrance to the Council Chambers and hand 
the card to the City Clerk or a member of staff. City 
Council will hear public comment on items listed 
on the agenda during discussion of the matter and 
prior to a vote. City Council will hear public 
comment on matters not listed on the agenda 
during the Oral Communications period. 
Pursuant to provisions of the Brown Act, no action 
may be taken on a matter unless it is listed on the 
agenda, or unless certain emergency or special 
circumstances exist. The City Council may direct 
staff to investigate and/or schedule certain matters 
for consideration at a future City Council meeting. 

Americans with Disabilities Act: In compliance 
with the ADA, if you need special assistance to 
participate in a City meeting or other services 
offered by this City, please contact the City Clerk's 
Office. Notification of at least 48 hours prior to the 
meeting or time when services are needed will 
assist the City staff in assuring that reasonable 
arrangements can be made to provide accessibility 
to the meeting or service. 

Please Note: Staff reports, and supplemental 
attachments, are available for inspection at the 
office of the City Clerk, City Hall, 1171 O E. 
Telegraph Road during regular business hours 7:30 
a.m.-5:30 p.m., Monday-Thursday and every other
Friday. Telephone: (562) 868-0511.
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June 14, 2018 
- -i 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes of the May 10, 2018 Study Session & Regular City Council Meeting 

RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the City Council: 
• Approve the minutes as submitted.

BACKGROUND 

Staff has prepared minutes for the following meeting: 
• May 10, 2018

Staff hereby submits the minutes for Council's approval. 

Attachment: 
Minutes for May 10, 2018 

Raymond R. Cruz 
City Manager 

Report Submitted By: Janet Martinez, City Clerk Date of Report: June 8, 2018 
ITEM NO. SA 

















June 14, 2018 

Slurry Sealing Various Streets Phase 11 - Award of Contract 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
That the City Council take the following actions: 
• Appropriate $49,000 from Capital Improvement Plan to Account PW180025

(Slurry Sealing Various Streets Phase II);
• Accept the bids; and
• Award a contract to Doug Martin Contracting Co., Inc. of La Habra, California,

in the amount of $79,308.78.

BACKGROUND 
The City Council, at their meeting of April 12, 2018, authorized the City Engineer 
to advertise for construction bids. The Slurry Sealing Various Streets Phase II 
project includes the following three (3) street segments: 

1. Clarkman Street from Pioneer Boulevard to Jersey Avenue
2. Jersey Avenue from Clarkman Street to Telegraph Road
3. Joslin Street from Flallon Avenue to Orr & Day Road

The slurry sealing of the streets consists of the sealing all cracks with Polyflex Type 
2 followed by slurry sealing which is a mixture of asphalt emulsion and fine crushed 
aggregate that is spread on the surface of a road and striping with thermoplastic 
material. 

Bids were opened on May 22, 2018 and a total of five bids were received. Upon 
receiving bids, staff reviewed the proposals submitted to the City and determined 
that all bid proposals are in compliance with the project specifications. The low 
bidder for the project was Doug Martin Contracting Co., Inc. of La Habra, 
California, in the amount of $79,308.78. The following represents the bids received 
and the amount of each bid: 

Company Name 
1. Doug Martin Contracting Co., Inc., La Habra, CA
2. Roy Allen Slurry Seal, Santa Fe Springs, CA
3. American Asphalt South, Inc., Fontana, CA
4. All American Asphalt, Corona, CA
5. Pavement Coatings, Co., Jurupa Valley, CA

Bid Amount 
$ 79,308.78 
$ 89,418.50 
$ 94,857.46 
$ 98,235.51 
$ 110,841.35 

The bid submitted by Doug Martin Contracting Co., Inc. is approximately 36% 
above the Engineer's Estimate of $50,500.00. The Department of Public Works 
has reviewed the bids and has determined the low bid submitted by. Doug Martin 
Contracting Co., Inc. to be responsive and responsible. 

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete, Director -'7J,1J / Date of Report: June 8, 2018 
Department of Public vlork� ITEM NO. 58











































June 14, 2018 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Resolution No. 9588 - Approval of Programs/Projects Proposed for Funding 
During FY 2018/2019 Under the City's Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) Cooperation Agreement with the County of Los Angeles 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council take the following actions: 
• Open the Public Hearing and hear from anyone wishing to speak on this matter;
• Approve the acceptance of CDBG funds as described in the body of this report;
• Adopt Resolution No. 9588; and
• Authorize the Community Services Department to transmit the planning

documents to the County of Los Angeles Community Development Commission.

BACKGROUND 

The City of Santa Fe Springs participates in the Los Angeles Urban County 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program, a U.S. Department of 
Housing & Urban Development (HUD) entitlement program administered by the 
County of Los Angeles Community Development Commission (LACDC). Although 
the funds are an "entitlement," every year, the City must make specific application 
to the County defining the projects to be funded. The application requires public 
participation subject to proper notification of at least 14 days. Accordingly, notices 
were posted from May 9, 2018 to June 11, 2018, at City Hall, the kiosk at Town 
Center Hall, the and City Library advising the public of this hearing. 

For FY 2018-2019, the City has been granted a CDBG allocation in the amount of 
$117,446. These funds can be utilized for a proposed CDBG project that meets 
one of the following three national objectives: 

1. Benefit low- and moderate-income persons;
2. Elimination of slums or blight;
3. Meet an urgent need.

Per HUD guidelines, the City is able to utilize $17,616 or 15% of the CDBG 
allocation for public service programming. Traditionally, the City uses this amount 
to partially fund the Teen Program, which is known as The Club and operates out 
of Town Center Hall. 

Staff recommends that the City Council adopt Resolution No. 9588 and allocate 
15% of the City's FY 2018-19 CDBG funding to the following project: 

• Public Service Authority - Teen Program

Report Submitted By: Maribel Garcia, Sr. Management Assistant 

$ 17,616 

City Manager's Office Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 7 









June 14, 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Resolution No. 9581 - Opposing the Tax Fairness, Transparency and Accountability 
Act of 2018 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council Adopt Resolution No. 9581 opposing the tax fairness, 
transparency and accountability act of 2018, as recommended by the League. 

BACKGROUND 
This measure would amend the State Constitution to change the rules of how the state 
and local governments can impose taxes, fees, and other charges. For cities and other 
local agencies, it applies retroactively and may void some local measures approved 
by local voters on or after January 1, 2018. The measure would restrict Local Tax 
Authority by eliminating local authority to impose a tax for general purposes by 
majority vote and instead require all local proposed tax increases subject to a two­
thirds vote. This proposal also requires two-thirds approval of all members of the local 
legislative body before a tax can be placed on a ballot, as well as expands the 
definition of a tax to include payments voluntarily made in exchange for a benefit 
received, which may cover local franchise fees. 

Attachment 
Resolution No. 9581 

Raymond R. Cruz 
City Manager 

Report Submitted By: Maribel Garcia, Sr. Management Assistant 

City Manager's Office 

Date: June 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 8 







June 14, 2018 

Resolution No. 9580 - Request for Parking Restrictions during Certain Hours on 
Ann Street between Santa Fe Springs Road and Sorensen Avenue 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 9580 to implement a parking restriction 
between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 4:00 a.m. on Monday thru Saturday on both 
sides of Ann Street between Santa Fe Springs Road and Sorensen Avenue for 

1street sweeping purposes.

BACKGROUND 

The Traffic Commission at their meeting of May 17, 2018 reviewed the attached 
report for implementing parking restrictions between 2:00 a.m. and 4:00 a.m. on 
Monday thru Saturday on both sides of Ann Street between Santa Fe Springs 
Road and Sorensen Avenue to keep the street clear of vehicles for unobstructed 
street sweeping purposes. The Commission voted 5 to Oto recommend to the City 
Council for consideration and approval of the proposed parking restriction. This 
request is tied to on-going coordination between SCAQMD and Trojan Battery. 

Staff recommends implementation of the requested parking restriction that has 
been requested by Trojan Battery Company. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

There is no fiscal impact to the City, Trojan Battery will pay for the furnishing and 
installation of the necessary street signs and contract with a street sweeping 
company. 

INFRASTRUCTURE IMPACT 

None. 

City Manager 
Attachments: 
1. Resolution No. 9580
2. Traffic Commission Report- May 17, 2018

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete, Director� / 
Department of Public Work';' 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 9 
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June 14, 2018 

Town Center Plaza Landscape Improvements Project Zone I and II-Award of 
Contract 

'!RECOMMENDATIONS 
That the City Council take the following actions: 
• Accept the Proposals from three On-Call Engineering Firms to Provide

Engineering and Landscape Architectural Services for the Town Center Plaza
Improvements Project Zone I and II;

• Award a Contract to Anderson Penna of Newport Beach California to provide
Engineering and Landscape Architectural Services for the Town Center Plaza
Improvements Project Zone I and II;

I • Authorize the Mayor to execute a Professional Services Agreement with
Anderson Penna in the amount of $150,661.00.

BACKGROUND 

Following City Council approval of a concept plan for the Town Center Plaza 
Improvements Project, Staff requested proposals from the six (6) on-call 
Engineering firms to provide Engineering and Landscape Architectural Services. 

The City received proposals from three (3) on-call Engineering firms; BKF, 
Anderson Penna and PSOMAS. The proposals were evaluated by Noe Negrete, 
City Engineer, Robert Garcia, Public Works CIP Manager, and Al Fuentes, 
Consultant. A summary of the panel's evaluation scores for each firm's proposal 
is attached. 

Staff reviewed the proposals and fee schedules with the CIP Subcommittee and 
City Manager. Subsequently, the CIP Subcommittee directed Staff to limit the 
Scope of Work to the West Parking Lot (Zone I) and the Veterans Fountain Area 
(Zone II), and to request revised fee schedules for Architectural Services limited to 
Zone I and II. 

Staff reviewed the revised fee proposals from the three (3) on-call Engineering 
firms. The revised fee proposals did not change the overall proposal evaluation 
scoring. 

Staff is recommending that the City Council award a contract in the amount of 
$150,661.00 to Anderson Penna to provide Engineering and Landscape 
Consulting Services for the (Zone I and II) of the Town Center Plaza Improvements 
Project. 

The CIP Subcommittee will provide policy direction to the development of the plans 
and specifications for constructing the improvements, including components of the 
proposed improvements and construction phases. 

Report Submitted By: Noe Negrete, Director -;')1} / Date of Report: June 8, 2018 
Department of Public vlork� ITEM NO. 12

















































City of'Santa Fe Springs 

June 14 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Whittier Police Officer Traffic Enforcement Detail 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council take the following actions: 

• Approve adding a Whittier PD Officer on overtime dedicated to traffic
enforcement.

• Appropriate $50,000 from General Fund Reserves to cover the overtime costs
of this assignment.

BACKGROUND 

At the December 14, 2017 City Council meeting, a Mayor Requested agenda report 
regarding the addition of a Whittier Police Officer dedicated to traffic enforcement on 
overtime was presented. The genesis of the request was two-fold; a majority of residents 
who attended recent City hosted public safety forums voiced their concerns about the 
enforcement of traffic laws and the need to provide assistance for the sole Traffic Officer 
assigned to the City, considering the volume of traffic complaints and calls for service that 
are generated on a daily basis. After some deliberation regarding what the assignment 
would entail, the Council directed staff to bring back a more comprehensive report, 
including labor and equipment costs, during spring 2018 for further review and approval. 

The Director of Police Services and Whittier Police Captain have determined the 
aforementioned costs of the assignment, including designating an officer to fill the detail 
approximately 20 hours per week. Commencing the week of June 4th, the Whittier Police 
Department will begin the pilot program utilizing existing Department of Police Services' 
funds designated for overtime until a separate allocation is approved by the Council. 

The assignment is intended for traffic enforcement only, unless an emergency arises (i.e. 
lifesaving efforts needed, shooting, officer requests emergency assistance, etc.). 
Furthermore, scheduling will be during the weekdays, both morning and afternoons for a 
broader impact, and will be based on traffic collision data, complaints from the community, 
and any additional input from the City Council. Lastly, Staff will be providing the City 
Manager with a monthly report containing statistical data, schedule, and labor costs 
associated. 

The officer assigned to this detail has been trained to fulfill the responsibilities of a Traffic 
Officer. A requirement of this detail is that he have the proper safety equipment, identified 
below, to commence the assignment: 

Report Submitted By: Dino Torres 

Director of Police Services 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM N0.13 





June 14, 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Approval of Contracts with State Department of Education for Fiscal Year 2018-
2019 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council approves Resolution No. 9587 authorizing the renewal of 
Contract CSPP-8170 with the State Department of Education for Fiscal Year 
2018/2019 for the purpose of providing child care and development services for 
preschool age children. 

BACKGROUND 

On February 22, 2018, the City Council approved to subcontract the City's Child Care 
State Preschool Programs with Options for Learning. Options for Learning is a non­
profit agency that specializes in operating state funded child development programs. 

On March 22, 2018 the City received notice of approval of the subcontracting from the 
California Department of Education (COE). Under the terms of the agreement, Options 
for Learning will assume the City's contract with COE to run the City's state funded 
preschool programs for one (1) year commencing on July 1, 2018 at the current 
preschool locations, Gus Velasco Neighborhood Center and Los Nietos Child Care 
Center. The City will maintain administrative oversight and auditing authority over the 
preschool program to ensure that Options for Learning remains in compliance with all 
COE requirements. 

Submitted for approval is the 2018/2019 contract renewal with the California 
Department of Education to provide child care and development services. This 
contract in the amount of $ 662,905.00 allows the city to provide child care and 
development services to eligible preschool age children. This contract amount serves 
approximately 48 part day preschool age children at the Los Nietos Child Care Center 
and 48 full day preschool age children at the Gus Velasco Neighborhood Center 
temporary buildings. 

The contract MRA (Maximum Reimbursement Amount) of$ 662,905.00 is subject to 
further adjustment contingent upon final legislation enacted in the State FY 2017/18 
budget and actual enrollment earnings. 

LEGAL REVIEW 

The City Attorney's Office has reviewed the proposed contract. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Approving the Resolution No. 9587 and authorizing the renewal of Contract CSPP-
8170 with the State Department of Education will allow for the continuance of 

Report Submitted By: Maricela Balderas/Ed Ramirez 

Department of Community Services 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM N0.14 











































City Council Meeting June 14, 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Lease Agreement with the City of Montebello for installation of radio tower 
equipment and communication upgrades at 12636 Emmens Way 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
That the City Council approve the City Manager and Staff to enter into a lease 
agreement with the City of Montebello for the use of a portion of the City's radio 
tower to install antennas, add radio equipment, and make facility communication 
improvements at the warehouse, located at 12636 Emmens Way, for an annual 
lease amount from Montebello in the amount of $28,000. 

BACKGROUND 

Santa Fe Springs Department of Fire-Rescue was approached several months ago 
by the Montebello Fire Department, who has been awarded funding from the State 
Homeland Security Grant Program (SHSGP) for interoperable radio 
communications, as mandated by the Federal Government. Montebello Fire 
Department manages a portion of ICI Communications, which is the radio platform 
that WPD is currently transitioning to, along with SFS Fire-Rescue in the next few 
years. Whittier PD has previously secured funding from the City of Santa Fe Springs 
for radios that will utilize this system. 

All first responders will be required by the FCC in the next few years to change from 
its conventional "analog" radios and radio systems to that of an encrypted, digital 
system that will require agencies either contract with ICI Systems, or LARICCS, a 
"mandated" P-25 compliant system. Locally, this will increase interoperability 
between Santa Fe Springs Fire-Rescue and Whittier Police, along with regional 
partners in and around the surrounding area. 

Montebello in conjunction with Motorola has identified several "holes" (areas unable 
to communicate effectively) in the region. Motorola's findings have identified the 
Municipal Services Yard as an optimal site to bridge the communication gap in the 
South-east region. 

Along with the antennas, there are several computer servers that need to be placed 
inside the warehouse, next to existing radio equipment. The equipment is required 
to be in an environmentally sound area for electronic equipment. As part of this 
agreement, Montebello will perform all the engineering and design where the 
equipment will go. Montebello will pay all costs associated with placement of 
equipment. There should be minimal impact from a power usage perspective. 

Report Submitted By: Fire Chief Brent Hayward 
Department of Fire-Rescue 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 
ITEM N0.15 





































t1SPH,,,q$�,, City of Santa Fe Springs 
' City Council Meeting 

t.,., �" 

X 
June 14, 2018 

S:Jiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii 

.,'.'o,.,:.::,.,,,,···NEW BUSINESS 
Bartley House Rehabilitation - Award of Contract 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
That the City Council take the following actions: 

• Accept the bids; and
• Appropriate $41,400.00 from the Housing Asset Funds (HAF) for the Bartley

House Rehabilitation;
• Award a contract to Joseph Flores Construction of Whittier, California in the

amount of $41,396.25; and
• Authorize the Mayor to execute the agreement with Joseph Flores Construction of

Whittier.

BACKGROUND 
The Bartley house is located at 9735 Bartley Avenue in the City of Santa Fe Springs. 
The Community Development Commission acquired the property in May 2011, using 
funds from the Low and Moderate Income Housing Funds. The two-bedroom, one 
bathroom, one-car garage property, with a swimming pool, was acquired in an "As is" 
condition. The home was subsequently extensively rehabilitated, allowing it to be 
available for sale to an income-eligible low or moderate-income household under the 
City's Housing Acquisition and Rehabilitation Program (HARP) first-time homebuyer 
program. 

An income-eligible homebuyer was selected to purchase the property in 2012, through 
the City's HARP Lottery. Said homebuyer, however, chose not to purchase the 
property. With the dissolution of redevelopment and the dissolution of the Community 
Development Commission in 2012, coupled with new regulations regarding how HAF 
could be used, the home remained unoccupied. The unoccupied home was extensively 
vandalized in March 2018. 

Because of the vandalism, Staff solicited bids from licensed contractors to repair the 
damages caused by the vandalism. The following three (3) companies provided 
proposals: 

Company 
1. Joseph Flores Construction
2. Nu Look Services, Inc.
3. Nelson Chavez Construction, Inc.

City Location 
Whittier 
Norwalk 
Downey 

Bid Amount 
$41,396.25 
$41,550.60 
$48,125.00 

Upon receiving the bids, Staff reviewed the proposals submitted to the City and 
determined that all bid proposals were consistent with project specifications. The low 
bidder on the project was Joseph Flores Construction of Whittier, California in the 
amount of $41,396.25. 

Report Submitted By: Wayne M. Morrell, Director 

Department of Planning 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM N0.16 











June 14, 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Adoption of the City's FY 2018-19 Investment Policy 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council adopt the Investment Policy for FY 2018-19. 

BACKGROUND 

Prior to January 1, 2005, State statute required the City Treasurer to render to the City 
Council an annual Investment Policy (Policy). Although the law changed to eliminate 
this requirement, an annual review of the Policy for legal compliance and subsequent 
submittal to the City Council is a good fiscal practice. 

Semi-annually, Ms. Sarah Meacham (Managing Director with PFM Asset 
Management, LLC) meets with Staff and the City Council Finance Subcommittee 
(consisting of Mayor Jay Sarno and Councilmember Richard Moore) to review the 
City's investment portfolio performance, including discussion on compliance with the 
City's investment policy and any recommended changes to the policy. 

The Investment Policy was adopted on June 25, 2015. Minor updates have been made 
since that time to ensure compliance with changes to the California Government Code. 
At this time, after discussions with Ms. Meacham, there are no proposed changes to 
the Policy. There are no significant changes that warrant a recommended change in 
the Policy. 

The current policy is in compliance with the requirements of the Code and are modeled 
after the recommended language endorsed by the California Municipal Treasurer's 
Association (CMTA). The proposed policy retains the existing overall investment 
objectives, in priority order, to be (1) safety (2) liquidity and (3) return on investment: 

Safety - Safety of principal is the foremost objective of the investment program. 
Investments will be undertaken in a manner that seeks to ensure preservation 
of capital in the portfolio. 

Liquidity - The investment portfolio will remain sufficiently liquid to enable the 
City to meet its cash flow requirements. 

Report Submitted By: Travis Hickey 
Finance & Administrative Services 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 17 
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NEW BUSINESS 

Resolution No. 9586 -Adoption of Annual Appropriation (GANN) Limit for Fiscal 
Year 2018-19 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 9586 setting the appropriation limit for 
Fiscal Year 2018-19 (roll call vote required). 

BACKGROUND 

As required by Article XIII B of the State Constitution, the City Council annually 
revises the appropriation limit for each upcoming fiscal year. The limit establishes 
the maximum amount of taxes the City is allowed to collect and appropriate. We 
recently received information regarding the various factors that we may use to adjust 
the appropriations limit for Fiscal Year 2018-19. 

The limit is adjusted each year based on two categories of adjustments, changes in 
(1) cost of living and (2) population. Within each adjustment category there are two
factors from which the City can choose in calculating the new limit.

For the cost of living adjustment, the law allows a choice between the following: 
• The increase in California per capita income (3.67%)
• The percentage change in the local assessment roll due to the addition of

non-residential new construction (2.95%)

For the population growth adjustment, the law allows a choice between the following: 
• Los Angeles County population increase (0.51 %)
• The City of Santa Fe Springs' own population growth (0.65%).

Using the most advantageous factors above (percentage change in California per 
capita income and the change in population of the City), the City's appropriation 
limit for Fiscal Year 2018-19 is calculated to be $1,660,336,568. The City's Fiscal 
Year 2018-19 budget subject to this limit is calculated at $40,114,500. 

The majority of California cities report appropriation limits well in excess of actual 
appropriations subject to the limit. For the City of Santa Fe Springs, the large 
excess of the limit over subject appropriations is primarily a result of the fact that the 
change in local assessment roll due to the addition of non-residential new 
construction ranged from 10.76% to 33.15% between fiscal years 2006-07 and 
2009-10. 

Report Submitted By: Travis Hickey 

Assistant Director of Finance and Administrative Services 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 18 





















Cily of Santa Fe Springs 

June 14 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Authorize the Purchase of Vehicles by Piggybacking off of Public Agency Purchases 
and State of California Contracts 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council: 
• Authorize the purchase of (1) 2018 Dodge Grand Caravan off the State of CA

contract No. 1-18-23-23B through Elk Grove Auto Group for $24, 155.26
• Authorize the purchase of (1) 2019 Chevrolet Silverado 1500 off the State of CA

contract No. 1-18-23-20D through Winner Chevrolet for $30,689.13
• Authorize the purchase of (1) 2019 Chevrolet Tahoe Police Unit by piggybacking

off an LA County order #PO-SH-17323698-1 with Wondries Fleet Group for
$39,645.57

• Authorize the purchase of (3) 2018 Ford F-150 Trucks off the State of CA contract
No. 1-18-23-20A through Downtown Ford Sales for a total of $93,587.86

• Authorize the purchase of (1) 2018 Ford Fusion Hybrid off the State of CA contract
No. 1-18-23-10A through Downtown Ford Sales for $28,766.95

• Authorize the Director of Purchasing Services to issue purchase orders to the
above vendors for the designated vehicles.

BACKGROUND 
Replacement vehicles are budgeted annually to take the place of those that have reached 
the end of their mileage and/or service-use life cycle. In the FY 2017-18 Budget the City 
Council approved the replacement of seven (7) vehicles that have met the replacement 
criteria. The replacement criteria generally consists of a vehicle exceeding 100,000 miles 
or when the cost of necessary repairs exceeds the value of the vehicle. The table below 
matches the new vehicles with those being replaced. 

Unit Year Dept. Make/Model Replaced With Mileage 
607 2001 PW Ford F-150 2019 Chevy Silverado 120,000 
665 2007 PW Ford F-150 2018 Ford F-150 130,000 
603 2000 PW Ford F-150 2018 Ford F-150 120,000 
682 2003 PW Ford Ranger 2018 Ford F-150 118,000 
488 1998 PW Ford Windstar 2018 Dodge Caravan 70,000* 
802 2004 Fire Ford Crown Vic 2018 Ford Fusion Hybrid 151,000 
538 2007 Police Ford Expedition 2019 Chevy Tahoe 100,000 

*Although the mileage threshold has not been reached, the 1998 Ford Windstar is
recommended for replacement due to the age of the vehicle and the cost of needed
repairs exceeding the value of the vehicle. Needed repairs include a paint job, bumper
replacement, and hose replacements.

Report Submitted By: Paul Martinez 
Department: Finance 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM N0.19 

















































































































City o/ Santa Fe Sprl'ngs 

June14 2018 

NEW BUSINESS 

Authorize Agreements for Temporary Staffing Services 

RECOMMENDATION 
That the City Council: 
• Authorize the Director of Finance and Administrative Services to arrange for

temporary accounting services.
• Authorize the Mayor to sign professional services agreements for such services.

BACKGROUND 

The Department of Finance and Administrative Services ("Finance") is in need of 
temporary accounting assistance to aid the department in completing a number of special 
projects and ongoing tasks. Finance staffing currently includes one management level 
vacancy. Upon the departure of the prior Assistant City Manager/Director of Finance in 
January 2018, the Director of Fiscal Services filled the position of Director of Finance and 
Administrative Services. The vacancy has left the department in need of additional 
assistance with several projects including, among other things, conducting a cost 
allocation/fee study, updating department policies and procedures related to the 
implementation of the Tyler Munis system, review of the City's 457 deferred 
compensation plan, and developing requests for proposals for several services including 
armored car services, merchant card services, and lockbox services. In addition, 
assistance is needed with ongoing tasks such as performing the "year-end close" to 
ensure the City's records are prepared for audit and assisting with accounting for the 
activities of the Successor Agency. 

The proposed FY 2018-19 budget includes funding for the vacant full-time position, 
however, due to the City's current financial condition, a recruitment is not being initiated 
at this time. Staff is proposing to utilize temporary staffing firms to assist with the day-to­
day needs until the City's budgetary future is clearer. 

Staff is recommending the firm Government Financial Services ("GFS") to aid in the 
higher, management level, needs of the department. The professionals of GFS have 
provided accounting and management services to California cities since 1986. The rate 
for their professional staff is $120/hour and Staff expects to utilize the firm approximately 
16 hours per week. The proposal and contract for professional services with GFS is 
attached to this report and has been reviewed and approved by the City Attorney. 

Additionally, Finance is expected to experience another short-term vacancy beginning in 
August 2018 due to maternity leave for the Accounting Manager. The vacancy is 

Report Submitted By: Travis Hickey 

Department: Finance 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 

ITEM NO. 20 













































June 14, 2018 

PRESENTATION 

Recognition of Battle of the Books Event Winners 

!RECOMMENDATION

That the City Council recognize the 2018 Battle of the Books Event Winners from
Jersey Avenue Elementary School.

BACKGROUND 

For 12 years, the Santa Fe Springs City Library has celebrated reading by hosting a 
Battle of the Books. Fourth and fifth grade students from four local schools (Rancho 
Santa Gertrudes, Lakeview, Jersey Avenue, and Cresson Elementary schools) 
participate. Students read 30 books during the course of the school year and two teams 
are chosen to represent each school. Questions about the book are asked and students 
must say the title and author of the book where the answer is found. The team with the 
most correct answers wins the perpetual trophy that is proudly displayed at the school 
during the following school year. The winning school name and team name are added 
to the trophy that year. 

Preparation for Battle of the Books is intense. Schools perform mock battles in order to 
better prepare themselves. Literacy staff read and prepare the questions and visit each 
school to help them prepare for the battle. During the summer, the new list of books is 
chosen by Library staff and released at the beginning of the school year. 

Although the competition was intense, the team "Jedi Readers" from Jersey Avenue 
Elementary School won the 2018 Battle of the Books. We would like to recognize the 
winning team members for their hard work. 

The Mayor may wish to call upon Olivia Shea, Librarian I, to assist with this 
presentation. 

l��z�'L/ 
City Manager 

Report Submitted By: Maricela Balderas/Joyce Ryan 
Department of Community Services 

Date of Report: May 30, 2018 
ITEM NO. 28A 
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PRESENTATION 

Every 15 Minutes - St. Paul High School 

RECOMMENDATION 
The Mayor may wish to call upon the Family and Youth Intervention Program 
Supervisor, Rick Brown, to talk about "Every 15 Minutes", show a short video of the 
program, and recognize the many supporting agencies. 

On April 2nd and 3 rd of this year, the Police Services Department with assistance from 
SFS Fire-Rescue, Whittier PD, and the Family and Youth Intervention Program along 
with local agencies participated in the "Every 15 Minutes" Program. 

The two-day program focuses on challenging high school juniors and seniors to think 
about drinking and driving, personal safety, and the responsibility of making mature 
decisions when it comes to alcohol consumption. 

It brought together a broad coalition of interested groups and City Departments and 
Programs with the goal of reducing alcohol-related traffic fatalities among youth. 
Among the longtime agencies that have contributed to this program are our friends at 
the California Highway Patrol and St. Paul High School who have been strong 
supporters and active participants for over a decade. Without the active involvement, 
funding, and participation of these institutions, the "Every 15 Minutes" program would 
cease and be unable to reach the youth in our community, and thus, prevent tragic 
situations from occurring in the future. 

���y 
City Manager 

Report Submitted By: Rick Brown, FYIP Supervisor June 8, 2018 
ITEM NO. 288 
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APPOINTMENTS TO COMMITTEES AND COMMISSIONS 

Committee Vacancies Cou ncilmem ber 

Beautification 3 Moore 
Beautification 1 Rounds 
Beautification 4 Sarno 
Beautification 1 Trujillo 
Beautification 1 Zamora 

Family & Human Services 1 Sarno 

Historical 2 Rounds 
Historical 3 Sarno 
Historical 3 Trujillo 
Historical 2 Zamora 

Parks & Recreation 1 Moore 
Parks & Recreation 2 Sarno 
Parks & Recreation 1 Trujillo 
Parks & Recreation 1 Zamora 

Senior Citizens 3 Moore 
Senior Citizens 1 Rounds 
Senior Citizens 2 Sarno 
Senior Citizens 4 Trujillo 

Sister City 2 Rounds 
Sister City 4 Sarno 
Sister City 3 Zamora 

Applications Received: None 
Recent Actions: Mark Lezza was appointed to the Youth Lea

�
ership Ad ,{sory 

Committee. 
��� � Raymond R. Cruz 

City Manager 
Attachments: 
Committee Lists 
Prospective Members 

Report Submitted by: Janet Martinez 
City Clerk 

Date of Report: June 8, 2018 
ITEM NO. 29A 
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APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS, COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES 
Appointment of Delegate and Alternate Delegate to the Annual Business Meeting 
of the League of California Cities 

RECOMMENDATION: 
That the City Council appoint a Delegate and Alternate Delegate for the Annual 
Business Meeting of the League of California Cities on Friday, September 14, 
2018. 

BACKGROUND 

The League of California Cities Annual Conference is scheduled for September 12 
- September 14, 2018, in Sacramento, California. One very important aspect of
the annual conference is the Annual Business Meeting where membership takes
action on conference resolutions. Annual conference resolutions guide cities and
the League in its efforts to improve the quality, responsiveness, and vitality of local
government in California. The Annual Business Meeting will be held on Friday,
September 14, 2018, at the Sacramento Convention Center.

The City Council must designate a Delegate and an Alternate Delegate in order to 
enable the City to vote at the Business Meeting. 

2��-� 
City Manager 

Attachment: 
League of California Cities Letter 

Submitted By: Janet Martinez, CMC 
City Clerk 

Date of Report: July 1, 2015 

ITEM NO. 298 
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